
10. AWATEA RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION – REQUEST FOR OFFICIAL RECOGNITION 
 
 The Board was pleased to receive advice of the newly-established Awatea Residents Association. 
 
 The boundaries of this new group are: 
 
  Wigram Road (northwest side from Awatea Road to Halswell Junction Road) 
  Awatea Road 
  Wilmers Road 
  Halswell Junction Road (from Wilmers Road to Wigram Road) 
 
 This area was part of a (larger) Wigram/Halswell Rural Districts Residents’ Group which is now in recess. 
 
 The Board resolved to recognise the formation of the Awatea Residents Association, and its boundaries. 
 
 The Board also resolved: 
 
 1. To provide a seeding grant of $350. 
 
 2. That Mary Corbett and Bob Shearing be appointed as the Board’s liaison members of the Association. 


